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Volume LXXXIV Issue 1 

Mary Manse Alumni News 
Spring 2019 

2019 Banquet  

Sunday,  

April 28, 2019  

St. Ursula Academy  

Mass  11 a.m.  
Rev. Robert Wilhelm  

Luncheon  @ Noon  

Classes which end in  

‘4 or ‘9 are 

Honor Classes  
Please see page 2 for 

Honor Class Reps and 

page 9 for reservations  

PBS Channel 30 Toledo Stories -

Remembering Mary Manse College  
It’s time to grab the  

popcorn and celebrate! 

The “Toledo Stories”  

      production of 

“Remembering Mary 

Manse College” will air 

locally on Toledo WGTE 

Channel 30 on Thursday March 28 at 8 p.m. 

We hope you will enjoy this special production which 

remembers and honors the people and places of our  

beloved college. 

The co-chairmen, Judy Biehler 

Miller ’69 and Colette Egner  

Kalisz ’72, would like to thank all 

those who helped make this dream 

a reality. We especially would like 

to thank Sister Sandy Sherman, 

OSU and the Ursuline Sisters,  

Val Myers, Tom Pletz, and the 

many alumni and friends who 

helped keep the legacy of Mary 

Manse College alive. A complete list of all those who 

helped move the project forward will appear in the 

MMC Fall News. 

By now all those who donated, should have received  

an invitation to the Premiere Showing on Sunday, 

March 10th. 

        DON’T FORGET TO MARK THE DATE  

CHANNEL 30 – THURSDAY MARCH 28 AT 8:00 PM 

WGTE Public Media  

PBS Toledo Stories  
 

Remembering 

Mary Manse 

College  
 

contact  
           Cathy Kamenca  

cathy_kamenca@wgte.org      
or call 419-380-4613 

to order a DVD. DVDs ordered 
through the station are $20 if 
picking up in person, or they 
are $24 if mailed. DVDs are 
projected to be available 2-3 
weeks after March 28, Cathy 
can receive orders before that, 
and she will make sure that 
anyone who calls/emails her 
knows when they can expect 
their DVD. 

mailto:cathy_kamenca@wgte.org
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1944-75 years 

only 3 in our database 
 

1949-70 years 

Patricia Carstensen Bercher 

3739 Lockwood Ave. 

Toledo, OH 43612 

419-478-8853 

patbercher@gmail.com 
 

1954-65 years 

Mary Stapleton Overly 

PO Box 886  

Estes Park, CO 80517-0886 

970-586-2559 

jmoverly@cs.com 

     and 

Geneva Dennis Roller 

11113 Oak Pointe Dr. 

Whitehouse, OH 43571 

419-877-9901 
 

1959-60 years 

Luanne Mack Momenee 

7242 Longwater Dr. 

Maumee, OH 43537 

419-276-0393 

lumomenee@gmail.com 

1964-55years 

Fran Koester Harmon 

5603 Kinoll Ave. 

Cincinnati, OH 45213-2110 

531-518-9197 

franharmon41@gmail.com 

 

1969-50 years 

Mary Jean Dixon Schimmel 

5409 Williston Rd. 

Northwood, OH 43619 

419-250-2335 

mjschimmel@hotmail.com 

    and 

Sandy Avina Georgoff 

7041 Grey Estates Dr. 

Lambertville, MI 48144-8504  

734-568-0123/419-351-9718 

sandrageorgoff@icloud.com 

 

1974-45 years 

Judy Mehlman Miller 

67 Beachfront Ct.  

Holland, OH 43528 

419-509-3443 (text preferred) 

drjam5242@aol.com 

Honor Class Representatives 

RIP Mary Elizabeth Hoile Roach '61 
Mary graduated from Findlay High School in 1957.  She earned her 
BA in physics and education from Mary Manse College of Toledo in 
1961. She was an Omicron Chapter member of Alpha Delta Kappa 
Honorary Teachers Sorority for over 50 years.   

Mary began her math and science teaching career at Upper Arling-
ton School District and retired from Gahanna Jefferson School Dis-
trict, with over 50 years of teaching experience.  Mary was a lifelong 
member of St. Matthewôs. She was active in Womenôs Club, played 
euchre and hearts, became a band and dance mom for her daugh-
ters, enjoyed being on the kitchen staff at CAMP, and loved traveling 
to spend time with family. Her husband of 51 years, preceded her in 
death. She has two daughters and three granddaughters. 

Submitted by Cindy Larvie 

ñMy mom passed away in her sleep.  She showed me 
around the former Mary Manse College and shared stories 
with me.ò 

Over Hill, Over Dale, 
Here is What Was  
in the Mail 

A couple of years ago when Judy 
Biehler Miller '69 was shopping, 
she saw Gina Mitchell Flowers 
'71 and they talked about their 
years of living in the dorm. Gina 
volunteers in a first grade class-
room at St. Benedict School and 
Marcy Kaptur's Toledo office. Gina 
has also been a big help with re-
search and fund raising for our 
WGTE production. 
 
Mary Jean Dixon Schimmel ó69 
and  Patti Dixon Williams ó72 
were able to fly to Florida and visit 
their brother, Mike in a very nice 
hospice house . Mike had battled 
with Crohn's disease for over 40 
years and died recently. Mary 
Jean continued, òOn a lighter note: 
The city of Northwood, OH is hav-
ing a tree lighting ceremony -visits 
with Santa, hot cocoa, cookies, 
Christmas carols, etc.--our son will 
be lighting the tree--so our family 
will all be there for the festivi-
ties.  Have a safe and happy 
Christmas and New Years!  
 
Received 
a holy card 
with a 
note, ñThis 
Holy Card 
was found 
in an old 
prayer 
book. I 
think it 
should go 
in the ar-
chives of 
Mary 
Manse 
College.ò 
sent to us by Marlene A. Woda ó71 
 
Sheila Griffin Falkenberg ó69 
wrote to Judy Biehler Miller ó69, 
ñOh my goodness. I guess we 
should anticipate things like this. 
                   Continued on page 3  

mailto:patbercher@gmail.com
mailto:jmoverly@cs.com
mailto:lumomenee@gmail.com
mailto:franharmon41@gmail.com
mailto:mjschimmel@hotmail.com
mailto:sandrageorgoff@icloud.com
mailto:drjam5242@aol.com
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Diane Stippich Rothers ô73 
The 2018 Marilyn R. Bartucci  
Excellence in Nephrology 
Nursing Practice Award 
I received a Music Degree from Mary Manse.  I 
am still very involved in Church Music in Cleve-
land. However, I did go into nursing.  I received 
the following award in September 2018. This is 
an article that was in the Newsletter from The 
Kidney Foundation of Ohio.  I thought I would 
pass it along. 
ñThis inaugural award recognizes nurses who 
have made outstanding contributions in the field of nephrology and toward 
the mission of the Kidney Foundation of Ohio. 
Throughout her Nephrology nursing career, Diane was committed to educat-
ing patients with Chronic Kidney Disease (CKD). She firmly believed that 
early education would improve the quality of life for patients and achieve bet-
ter outcomes. She approached her instruction in a personalized, caring way, 
and supported patients and families in their understanding of treatment op-
tions for CKD and preparation for chronic kidney failure.  
 
Diane retired in 2016, but continues to focus on the continuous improvement 
of patient care through involvement in patient education and other patient-
centered activities. She served as a Chairperson for the Kidney Foundation 
of Ohioôs Medical Advisory Board and has been a presenter for the organiza-
tionôs Healthy Teens, Healthy Tomorrow: Teen Summits for the past 11 
years. 
 We are excited to present Diane with the 2018 Marilyn R. Bartucci Excel-
lence in Nephrology Nursing Practice Award at the Renal Symposium in 
September.ò    

Continued from page 2 
We have kept this organization 
going for many years, but we 
are not immortalò when Pat 
OôHearn Shaw ô70 told us that 
she and Skip were heading to 
Florida for a few months and 
wouldnôt be in Toledo to receive 
the Banquet Reservations!  
Donôt worry though, Judy will 
collect the reservations and Iôm 
editing the Spring Issue of Vol-
ume LXXXIV of this newsletter. 
 

 We received an update from 
Virginia Ardner Wetli ó58, all 
the way from Des Moines WA. 
She has been married to Robert 
for 58 years, has three adult 
children, and has been blessed 
with three grandchildren. 
 

Kay Madigan ó64 wrote to Pat 
OôHearn Shaw ó70, treasurer, 
ñI thought I was the lone wolf 
living in Grand Junction, CO, 
until I read the latest Alumni 
Newsletter. Noted a fellow alum 
lives in GJ, and only a few 
blocks from me! Itôs indeed a 
small world!ò 

Article copied from the Fall 2018 Issue of The UrsuLine 

Last Spring, Judy Biehler Miller '69, received 
a call from Charles Rutherford of Grosse 
Pointe Park, Michigan whose sister, Mary Mar-
garet Rutherford Haight '33 graduated from 
MMC. He shared with Judy a quarterly literary 
magazine published in 1933 by the former St. 
John's College in which their graduating sen-
iors shared commencement day with the sen-
iors at Mary Manse College. Photos of gradu-
ates from both classes were published in the 
magazine which included the sister of Mr. 
Rutherford. Mary Margaret and Charles grew 
up in Good Shepherd Parish in Toledo. We are 
thankful for Mr. Rutherford's kindness in shar-
ing the information and sending a generous 
donation to our project! 

Pat Edelbrock McCarthy '60 sent an MMC 
pennant and  MMC felt seal to be placed with 
the other memorabilia that the alumni board has 
been collecting. She and Judy Biehler Miller 
'69 had a wonderful talk on the phone about 
Pat's college days. She and her husband live in 
Shell Knob, Missouri with a marvelous view of 
the Ozarks out their kitchen window. Thank you, 
Pat, for sharing the items you sent us. 
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Mary Alice Schuster Heilman ó44 
9640 Sylvania Metamora Rd. 
Sylvania, OH 43560-9485 
 

Margaret Friedrich Fisher '53 
310 Elida Road Apt. 107 
Delphos, OH 45833-9135 
 

Lucy Ferrara Raftery ó54 
4522 Talmadge Green Rd. 
Toledo, OH 43623-4150 
 

Drucilla Gibson Griffin '55 
3433 Oak Alley Ct Apt. 209 
Toledo, OH 43606 
 

Equilla Gibson Roach '55 
3433 Oak Alley Ct. Apt 306 
Toledo, OH 43606 
 

Joan Hagerty Hauser ó56 
1745 Parke Plaza Cir #303 
Stone Mtn, GA 30087-3498 
 
Joan Gryczewski Polus '59 
7108 Royal Glen Trl 
McKinney, TX 75072-8700 
 
Kristin Hayward Brewer '62  
2200 Welcome Place Apt 205  
Columbus, OH 43209  
 
Mary Spieldenner Weller ó64 
202 Galveston Xing Apt 409 
Houston, TX 77077-2815 

Cassie B. Hunter '69 
1094 Moneta Ave. 
Aurora, OH 44202 
330-995-9464 
 
Williann Walker Moore ó70 
PO Box 1048 
Toledo, OH 43697-1048 
 
Kathryn (Kitty) Root Handley ó72 
1440 Meadow Way Dr. 
Lancaster, OH 43130-7749 

LOST, NOW FOUND 
Linda Rinderly ó65 
5338 E. Dodge St. 
Mesa, AZ 85205 

Attention  
SNOW BIRDS 

A situation occurs, once in a while 
where our ñsnow birdsôò address-
es are changed to ñpermanentò 
when they fly the coop!  Each 
time this happens the Post Office 
charges us $1.75 to follow the di-
rections on the mailing,  
ñAddress Correction Requestedò.  
 
If you are having your mail  
Forwarded, please make sure 
the Post Office knows you are 
coming back! Thank you. 
The mistake often takes a long 
time to rectify. Thanks to Patricia 
for bringing this to our attention. 
 

Permanent Address of  
Patricia Watters Metzger ó63 
1352 Center Park Dr. 
Marion, OH 43302 

#(!.'% /& !$$2%33 #ÈÁÒ 'ÌÅÃËÌÅÒ +ÒÅÕÚ ȭυυ  

This is the latest trombone I acquired 

that has a LOCK on the slide....and 

mine NEVER had that (so you had to 

have a firm grasp on the slide every 

moment you used the instrument! ) 

What a luxury, eh? Now it will be less 

stressful playing in the Sunshine 

Stroller Band here in FL.  Yeah!  

Jane Traser Hunter ó72 

Positive Influence 
In September St. John's Jesuit 
announced the creation of two 
awards to recognize the contri-
butions of teachers and adminis-

trators who had a positive impact on their students before enrolling 
as freshmen. Fr. Henry J. Birkenhauer, S.J., for whom the award for 
teachers was named, was an influential Jesuit who was dedicated to 
catching the world on fire with the mission of Jesus Christ through 

the calling to educate. Four St. John's freshmen from OLPH (pictured 
from left) Tommy Stearns, Lucas Koszycki, Ethan Fulkerson and 
Emilio Martin (not pictured) each submitted an essay on behalf of 
Mrs. Jane Hunter, our 
own 8th grade home-
room, math and religion 

teacher. Mrs. Hunter 
was one of five teachers 
in grades K-8 to be 
named and inaugural 
recipient of the Henry 
J. Birkenhauer, S.J. 
Award! Jane was pre-

sented with the award at 
the Kindle Awards Din-
ner at St. John's Jesuit 
on November 8, a proud 
moment for her and for 
OLPH! 
Courtesy of OLPH Bulletin 
November 25, 2018 
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Mary Manse Alumni News  

Published twice a year 

Sheila Griffin Falkenberg, ‘69 

Editor 

Contributors  

Judy Biehler Miller, ‘69 

Char Gleckler Kreuz ‘55 

Susan Masztak ‘63 

Many Mary Manse Alumni 

Ursuline Convent office staff 
 

Please send correspondence to  

Mrs. Sheila Falkenberg ‘69 

2109 Heatherlawn Dr. 

Toledo, OH 43614   

OR 

MMCAlumniNews@gmail.com 

Go to this website, click on  

Publications, then the  

MMC Alumni Newsletter.  

http://www.toledoursulines.org/  

Mary Manse 
  College  
Alumni Newsletter 
Now On-line at Ursuline Website 

For All Physical Address Changes  

please contact  

  Val Myers 
  4045 Indian Rd. 

  Toledo, OH 43606  OR 
vmyers@ursulinecenter.org 

PAGE  5 MARY MANSE ALUMNI NE WS 

MMCAlumniNews@gmail.com LOST ALUMNI  

The following members 

have become LOST 

since the  

2018 FALL Edition.  

Karen Kromenacker Petersen ‘68 

Mary A. McGuire Venrick ‘49 

Dolores Ehrenfreid Proctor ‘53 

Donna Marie Flory ‘54 

If you know an  

address, please contact the 

Ursuline Center Office, 

attn: Val Myers 

4045 Indian Rd. 

Toledo, OH 43606 

May They Rest in Peace 

!,5-.) 

Sr. Mary Jo Mike, OSU (Sister Mary Joan) 
Catherine Damico Glase '46 
Patricia Czelusta Howard ô46 
Mary A. McGuire Venrick ó49 
Mary Hoile Roach '61 

Karen Kromenacker Petersen ó68 
Mary Beth Hunter Musk '72 

Annette Taube ó75 
Sr. M. Gwendolin Koniar, OSF 

 

(53"!.$ 
Anne Heilman Vander Hooven ó59 
Janet Wieging Lenhart ó65 

3)34%2 
Cassie Hunter  ó69 

"2/4(%2 
Mary Jean Dixon Schimmel, ó69 
Patti Dixon Williams ó72  
Judi Lauer Hughes '67 

 

ÆÒÏÍ &ÒÁÎÃÅÓ &ÉÔÚ (ÉÐÐ Ȭυπ 
$ÅÁÒ 3ÈÅÉÌÁȟ 
) ×ÁÓ ÒÅÃÅÎÔÌÙ ÓÈÏÃËÅÄ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÎÅ×Ó ÔÈÁÔ ÍÙ ÅÍȤ
ÐÌÏÙÅÒ ×ÁÓ ÎÁÍÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÎÆÅÒÅÎÃÅ ÒÏÏÍ ÉÎ ÏÕÒ 
ÂÕÉÌÄÉÎÇ ÁÆÔÅÒ ÍÅȢ )ȭÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ 3#!4 ÔÒÁÎÓȤ
ÐÏÒÔÁÔÉÏÎ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍ ÆÏÒ ςσ ÙÅÁÒÓȟ ÈÁÖÉÎÇ ÓÔÁÒÔÅÄ 
ÂÙ ÖÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒÉÎÇ ÁÆÔÅÒ ÔÈÅ ÄÅÁÔÈ ÏÆ ÍÙ ÈÕÓÂÁÎÄȢ 
-Ù ÖÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒ ÈÏÕÒÓ ÔÕÒÎÅÄ ÉÎÔÏ ÐÁÒÔ-ÔÉÍÅ ÅÍȤ
ÐÌÏÙÍÅÎÔ ɉÔÈÒÅÅ ÎÉÎÅ-ÈÏÕÒ ÄÁÙÓɊȟ ÁÎÄ ÉÔ ПÉÌÌÅÄ 
ÔÈÅ ÖÏÉÄ ÏÆ ÂÅÉÎÇ ÈÏÍÅ ÁÌÏÎÅȢ !ÌÌ ÓÉØ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌȤ
ÄÒÅÎ ÌÉÖÅ ÏÕÔ ÏÆ ÔÏ×ÎȢ 
) ×ÁÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÓÍÁÌÌ ÃÌÁÓÓ ÏÆ ρωυπȟ ÏÆ ×ÈÏÍ ÆÅ× ÒÅȤ
ÍÁÉÎȢ ) ÈÁÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ ÂÌÅÓÓÅÄ ×ÉÔÈ ÇÏÏÄ ÈÅÁÌÔÈȟ ÁÎÄ 
ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÓÕÒÐÒÉÓÅ Á×ÁÒÄÓ ÃÅÒÅÍÏÎÙȟ ) ÓÉÍÐÌÙ ÓÁÉÄȟ 
Ȱ)ȭÍ ÕÓÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÔÁÌÅÎÔÓ 'ÏÄ ÈÁÓ ÇÉÖÅÎ ÍÅȢȱ !ÃÔÕÁÌȤ
ÌÙ ÍÙ ÍÏÔÔÏ ÉÓȟ Ȱ)ȭÄ ÒÁÔÈÅÒ ×ÅÁÒ ÏÕÔ ÔÈÁÎ ÒÕÓÔ 
ÏÕÔȢȱ 
!ÆÔÅÒ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ×ÅÒÅ ÉÎ ÓÃÈÏÏÌȟ ) ÅÎÊÏÙÅÄ ÄÏȤ
ÉÎÇ ÓÏÃÉÁÌ ×ÏÒËȟ ÕÓÉÎÇ ÍÙ ÄÅÇÒÅÅ ÆÒÏÍ -ÁÒÙ 
-ÁÎÓÅȢ -Ù ÈÕÓÂÁÎÄ ÁÌÓÏ ÁÔÔÅÎÄÅÄ --# ÁÆÔÅÒ ×Å 
×ÅÒÅ ÍÁÒÒÉÅÄȟ ÁÎÄ ÒÅÃÅÉÖÅÄ Á -ÁÓÔÅÒȭÓ $ÅÇÒÅÅ ÉÎ 
%ÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎȢ ) ÈÁÖÅ ÍÁÎÙ ÈÁÐÐÙ ÍÅÍÏÒÉÅÓ ÆÒÏÍ 
ÍÙ ÃÏÌÌÅÇÅ ÄÁÙÓȟ ÂÅÉÎÇ ÏÎÅ ÏÆ ÆÏÕÒ ÇÉÒÌÓ ÉÎ ÏÕÒ 
ÆÁÍÉÌÙ ÔÏ ÈÁÖÅ ÁÔÔÅÎÄÅÄ ÔÈÅÒÅȟ ÁÎÄ ×Å ÁÌÌ ÌÉÖÅÄ 
ÏÎ ÃÁÍÐÕÓȢ 
4ÈÁÎËÓ ÆÏÒ ÁÌÌ ÙÏÕ ÄÏ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ !ÌÕÍÎÁÅȢ 
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You wash your hands, confident that you will once again 
gratefully ink those fingertips the next day. 
If you are fortunate to have live theater in your vicinity, pro-
fessional or amateur or both, you probably support it and ap-
preciate the enjoyment the productions deliver with come-
dies, dramas, and musicals. Amateur theater is sometimes 
preferred and less expensive. Something for everyone. 
Movies, of course, are on your list. It has been said by movie 
companies that movies are better than ever. True, if you are 
selectiveé and you are. Thereôs no doubt that you tune in to 
TV networks as well as to Netflix and others of that ilk, but 
for ageless top notch entertainment thatôs priceless many of 
you search websites online that feature thousands of old time 
radio shows. Hooray for the classic. Youôve rightfully had 
your fill of the misinformation and bias of talk radio. Music 
is the inescapable cadence in your day. Itôs everywhere ei-
ther by invitation or invasion- playing non-stop on the radio, 
accompanying TV ads, streaming in stores, blasting into 
your ears while youôre ñon hold,ò but only at its best when 
selected. You choose your favorites buying concert tickets, 
CDs, ear buds. Music calms your wild heart with soothing 
strains of gentle jazz or gets your heartbeat up with anything 
by the Lady Gaga. The choice is yours. What power you 
have.  
Still participating in a sport? Good for you! Golf? Tennis? 
Skiing? Engaged in the current Pickleball rage? Feel your-
self reduced to a spectator? No matter. They also serve who 
only sit and watch (tip of the pen to Milton).  
     Continued on page 5 

If the following calculations are correct, the 
youngest of Mary Manse College alums are 
now between the ages of 62-66, while the rest 
of us still on the map have wandered some-
what reluctantly into the great expanse of what 
we are told are our ñGolden Years,ò though 
sometimes may feel like ñTinny Years.ò 
Mathematically, this has given the youngest 
approximately 42-46 years as alums and the 
rest of us so much more time as alums. How 
are you using your time, the time you once 
had craved yet had so little of during your ear-
lier years and now have? 
The numerous and sometimes surprising 
awards and accomplishments alums have re-
ceived are duly noted in the MMC Alum 
News; however, what do you do when not in 
the meaningful service of others? Is volunteer 
work on your agenda? What about other paths 
to fulfillment and pleasure now that your time 
is truly your own? Surely, reading continues 
to be a treasured pastime whether it be fiction 
or non-fiction or both; paper or Kindle or 
both. Your shelves are stacked and packed 
with books you treasure and must keep; some 
that others ask to borrow and others that are 
never requested. You secret away another li-
brary in your Kindle.  
Book club? Maybe, if you have found a quor-
um to agree on a reading list. After all, you are 
an alum of MMC so your taste may tend to-
ward books not on the best seller list. 
You start your morning reading the newspa-
per, if you still have one in print composed 
with fact-based journalism. You slowly wake 
up with a steaming cup of coffee or tea or 
chilled juice, (espresso?) whatever your whim 
may be on any given morning. You want to 
keep-in-the-know, so you turn the page 
against the latest episode out of D.C. (cue 
Chopinôs Funeral March). You keep a pen and 
scissors nearby in case you want to snip an 
interesting article and write a note to send to a 
friend that has no reliable newspaper. You 
welcome inky fingertips, side effects of the 
pursuit of truth and trace evidence that you 
had once again literally touched truth. 
You read the comics (laughter matters) and 
editorial cartoons, more truth artfully in print, 
before relegating the paper to the recycle bin. 

Parents, teachers, and first-time voters- thanks go out to you 
and to the indefatigable students of Marjory Stone Douglas 
High School who shook us out of our complacency by de-
manding safe American schools. Since the advent of the 
March For Our Lives Organization, 25 states have passed 50 
pieces of legislation in line with its cause. 
The founders of the organization: David Hogg, Emma Gon-
zalez, Jaclyn Corin, and Matt Deitsh were awarded the Inter-
national Childrenôs Peace Prize by Archbishop Desmond 
Tutu in Cape Town, South Africa last November. 
David Hogg is now attending Harvard and majoring in Polit-
ical Science. The Associated Press chose the Parkland shoot-
ing as the number one top story of 2018. The students have 
done their part. You have done yours. Now itôs up to the 
elected officials to do theirs. Hold those youôve elected  
accountable. 

Valentineõs Day Red  òUpdateó 

by Susan Masztak  ô63 

Time is on Your Side by Susan Masztak  ô63 
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Continued from page 4 
 Perhaps you have become a seasoned gamer player, not 
a lone video gamer but one of a group of trivia addicts 
that meets regularly to play board games or to try to best 
each other with mastery of meaninglessness. Of course, 
these get-togethers involve food and drink. There are 
many games you play alone such as crosswords, jigsaw 
puzzles, and some activities you do alone or with others 
of the same feather: quilting, collecting (anything your 
heart desires), crafting, scrapbooking, gardening, politics 
(you are always tactful there). Must exercising be includ-
ed? Okay. Include it.  
What has been omitted? Shopping? What would you ev-
er need to purchase that you donôt already have or have 
decided that you no longer want or need? Things for the 
grandchildren? Great grandchildren? Well, okay. How 
about dining out and cooking? By now, youôve had 
enough meals at famous restaurants, as well as from 
greasy spoons (none greasier than the B&Lôs), and food 
trucks to have become an epicure par excellence. Most 
assuredly your cooking continues to reach greater 
heights with each new dish that you create. One of lifeôs 
great pleasures is eatingé and having that cocktail be-
fore dinner. You have advanced from the gin martini, 
even though garnished with a gorgonzola stuffed olive, 
to the currently revived popular old-fashioned made with 
one of the finest Kentucky bourbons. You know itôs one 
of the finest after having tasted so many in preparing 
your own perfect recipe. You prefer wine? Red or white? 
Dry or sweet? Both? Go for it! Cheers! 
Napping? Oh, no. You are not a person who naps. Re-
member what your father or mother told you- ñThereôs 
plenty of time to sleep when youôre dead!ò You hadnôt 
heard that? Well, now you have. You do not forget your 
pet(s). You do have pets, right? Thereôs a dog to walk 
and a cat to please. Few re-
markable things beat the de-
votion in a dogôs eyes and 
the purring of a cat in your 
lap. Your overfed talented 
birds may perform their en-
tire repertoire without ap-
plause but you endure their 
lengthy concerts because 
you love them. They are 
splashes of color that please your eyes. Eventually, you 
throw the cage curtain over their acts because you canôt 
hear the phone ring. Your fish are quiet and may be re-
laxing to watch as they fin slowly and endlessly in 
search of an exit from their aquarium. 
Still places you havenôt visited? Think that you canôt 
travel to them all? Sure you can. One of your major com-
petencies is time management. Make the time. Take the 
time. Take someone you love with you to share the expe-

Treasurer’s Report 
Statement of Income and Expenses  

Fiscal year ending June 30, 2018  

INCOME  

Member Dues    $3,655.00 

Interest                      $0.90 

Luncheon Reservations      $2,431.00 

TOTAL INCOME              $6,086.90  

EXPENSES  

Newsletters/Mailings   $1,856.91 

Bank Service fees                     $9.00 

Luncheon               $2,491.42 

Miscellaneous       $695.69 

TOTAL EXPENSES   $5,053.02  

 

Beginning Balance     8,626.29 

       Income            +$6086.90  

            $14,713.19  

 Expenses              -5,053.02 

Ending Balance             $9,660.17  

rience. Speaking of love, probably the most an-
ticipated is the time spent with your family and 
friends. You share with them special celebra-
tions, meaningful traditions, and the cherished 
everyday valuable contacts that have made and 
continue to make your life better, reminiscing 
as well as planning for more memorable events. 
You may be doing some of the activities men-
tioned and others not mentioned. Options 
abound. One last thing and donôt think itôs too 
late for this (a drumroll please)- you keep a 
journal. Itôs the perfect way to keep track of 
your thoughts and adventures. Itôs the ñwriteò 
path to introspection, now that you have time to 
make sense of it all. Itôs just you and the paper 
and the pen, or iPad, if you insist. There is 
much to do and to contemplate and to write. 
The time is yours to take. 
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CELEBRATING OUR  50th Reunion  

We will start with   

Tony Packoôs Original Restaurant  

Saturday April 27, 2019, 4:00 p.m.  

On Sunday, April 28  
at St. Ursula Academy 

11:00 Mass, celebrant Fr. Robert Wilhelm  
Followed by a luncheon at NOON  

After lunch, there will be a short business meeting. 

Please make sure you mark these on your calendar.  

We will be taking up a collection in honor of the Ursu-
line Sisters, to be given to them at the luncheon. If you 
canôt attend and would like to donate, please  Make 
checks payable to ñUrsuline Convent.ò 

Mary Jean Dixon Schimmel and Sandy Avina Georgoff 

Calling all 1974 Grads! 
This year marks our 45th anniversary of 

graduation from Mary Manse. Hard to be-

lieve, isn’t it?! We’re hoping you’ll be able 

to attend our reunion on Sunday, April 28 

at 11:00 a.m. at St. Ursula Academy. 

     We are already 

thinking about 

our upcoming 50th 

anniversary and 

are attempting to 

update our data to 

make sure we can 

contact everyone 

when plans for 

our 50th are final-

ized. Please contact Judi Mehlman Miller 

at drjam5242@aol.com or 419-509-3443 to 

give her your current email address, phone 

number (for text messages) and to verify 

your current address. 

     We would like to do something special 

in addition to the Reunion Banquet at St. 

Ursula Academy, perhaps on the Saturday 

before, if there is any interest. We’d love to 

add you to our planning committee, cur-

rently consisting of Judi, Mary Droulliard 

Posadny (posadnym@yahoo.com or 734-

807-1623) and Rose Anne Morman Conrad 

(raconrad52@gmail.com or 419-297-9909). 

Please contact one of us to join the group 

or to give us your ideas. 

Notes from Board Christmas Party  
 by Mary Beth Dibling Rumer ‘72  

Pat O’Hearn Shaw ‘70:  Great-grandma Pat is so pleased 

that her granddaughter is working so hard to complete Sur-

gical/Tech program at UTMC.  

Anne Heilman Vander Hooven ‘59:  Proud of her young-

est (age 48) He has traveled across the country climbing 

educational ladders.  He is now head of a small college in 

Massachusetts. 

Mary Beth Dibling Rumer ‘72 now owns one red velour 

platform shoe as a remembrance of this party. Her new ad-

dress: 323 E. Dudley St., Maumee 43537  

Mary Jim Sheets Stahl ‘67 examined her new necklace 

and said, “Not bad, this has potential.” I think she is going 

to cut it apart for one of her crafty projects.   

Peg Palmer O’Hearn ‘61 and husband Jim hosted the 

Christmas get together. He is a gem. Jim even loads the 

dishwasher as we are tidying up. Thanks Jim   

Angie Barone Katz ‘70 went shopping in the Detroit area 

at a great produce market.  She prepared the healthiest 

item for the buffet and then LEFT IT IN THE GARAGE. 

Nanci Talpos Murdock ‘68 and Angie received the worst 

gag gifts of the night. hair dryers for your car to plug into 

the non-existent lighters.  Or were they to defrost the 1963 

VW windshield that used to be on campus? 

Jane  Traser Hunter ‘72 was taking the night off from 

basketball at NDA got the award for the most of her food 

eaten, deviled eggs. Yum! 

 Sr. Mary Jo Koudelka’s famous candy made it twice 

around the table.  I hear she makes pounds of it to add 

pounds to all of us. J 

Judy Biehler Miller ‘69 shared stories about her 

hours on the phone talking to alumni. One of them 

was, “Judy Miller, this is the other Judi Miller.” I 

guess you know who you are. “Fellow Alumni, you 

have no idea how many hours she puts into this 

organization.” (MBR) 

(Ed. Note: Unfortunately I was out of town and 

missed this annual, potluck, white elephant gift 

exchange party. These women and others, who 

were unable to attend, are the backbone of this 

wonderful organization of over 1,000 members who 

are in our files and receive the Alumni News. 500 

of you live within 30 miles of Toledo. Remember 

the Banquet is April 28th, see notice and res-

ervation form on page 9. We miss you!!)  

mailto:posadnym@yahoo.com
mailto:raconrad52@gmail.com
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This is the only notice you will receive about the Alumni Banquet 

Mary Manse Alumni Banquet 
Honor Classes 1944, ó49, ó54, ó59, ó64, ó69, and ó74 

    Sunday, April 28, 2019 
    St. Ursula Academy Chapel 

     4025 Indian Rd.  Toledo 43606 

Mass at 11:00 a.m. 
Rev. Robert Wilhelm 

Luncheon immediately following 

 $25 per person 
Reservations due by April 12, 2019 Please!    

Showing of PBS Channel 30 Toledo Stories-                                                           
Remembering Mary Manse College after Business Meeting 

       NO LATE RESERVATIONS WILL BE ACCEPTED 
Name 
  First   Maiden  Last      Class (or class 
            with which youôd like to sit) 

Address 
   Street   City   State  Zip  Area   Phone 

Name of Guest 

PLEASE! Reservations by April 12, 2019 PLEASE! 

  Make checks payable to: Mary Manse Alumni  
Number of persons attending ____ @ $25 each 

Amount enclosed ________ 

          Send to:   Judy Biehler Miller ó69 
Showing of Toledo Stories-        2309 Ann Drive 
Remembering Mary Manse College           Toledo, OH   43613 
after Business Meeting 

Mary Manse Alumni Banquet Reservation Form 

#   #   #   #   #   #   #   #  
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Mary Manse Alumni Association 
4045 Indian Road 
Toledo, OH 43606 

Address Service Requested  

SPRING 2019 

Send information for the next issue of the Mary Manse Alumni News. We love to hear all the news. 

NAME: 
            First   Maiden  Last    Class Year 
 
ADDRESS: 
   Please check here if address is NEW 

PHONE:       E-MAIL ADDRESS  
         Please print legibly 
Work, hobbies, interests: 

Married, grandchildren etc. 

Deathï family, fellow alumnus: 

I would like to help with: News        Board   Banquet 

Send all correspondence to:   
                        Sheila (Griffin Asendorf) Falkenberg ó69  419-380-8773 
    2109 Heatherlawn Dr.  
    Toledo, OH 43614 
  OR MMCAlumniNews@gmail.com please put ñMary Manseò in the subject field 

 
Please always include your maiden name and your year of graduation. Thank you! 

#   #   #   #   #   #   #  


